EWED05/03

MINUTES of the meeting of the ENVIRONMENT, WASTE AND ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT SCRUTINY COMMITTEE held in the Rose Room, Endeavour House, Ipswich on Thursday 30 June 2005 at 10.30 am

PRESENT:

Keith Rawlingson – Chairman

Peter Beer, Matthew Edwards, David Grutchfield, Steve Hudson, Sandy Martin, Wendy Mawer and Frank Warby

Clare Aitchison and Kevan Lim were unable to be present and were substituted by Ben Redsell and Julian Swainson respectively

1. declarations of interest and dispensations

No declarations of interest or dispensations were reported.

2. election of vice-chairman

Cllr Matthew Edwards was elected Vice-Chairman for the ensuing year.

3. scrutiny development and support

The Committee received paper PP05/1 [copy in the minute book] concerning the development of effective scrutiny arrangements in Suffolk.

Decision:  The Committee did not suggest any additional or alternative arrangements that could be made in terms of scrutiny development, nor any items which it would wish to see included in the Scrutiny Manual.

Reason for the decision: The history and background to scrutiny arrangements in Suffolk were explained. The Committee noted that the Scrutiny Manual was in the process of being updated to reflect the changes to the Constitution and committee structure that had been agreed by the County Council in May. A revised copy would be made available to all councillors in due course.

Alternative options:  None identified.

Declarations of interest:  Not applicable.

Dispensations:  Not applicable.

4. an outline of the issues and areas of work covered by the committee

The Committee received paper EWED05/01 [copy in the minute book] setting out the activities within the Environment and Transport Directorate which fell within the Committee’s remit.

Decision:  None taken. The paper was by way of informing Committee members of the areas of activity which the Directorate covered.

Reason for the decision:  The Committee recognised the wide-ranging and diverse nature of the issues which it would be asked to scrutinise from time to time. Committee members were reminded that they could, if they wished, ask the Directorate for additional background information on any of the services it provided.

Alternative options:  Not applicable.

Declarations of interest:  None declared.

Dispensations:  None reported.

5. future work programme of the committee

The Committee considered paper EWED05/02 [copy in the minute book] inviting suggestions for its future work programme, together with a copy of the Cabinet’s forward work plan.

Decision:  The Committee agreed that

(a) it would wish to receive brief position statements at its next meeting on

1. The Suffolk Development Agency, Haven Gateway Partnership and the Lowestoft & Great Yarmouth Urban Regeneration Company, and

2. The performance of the Joint Municiple Waste Strategy, the County Council’s own waste reduction strategy, environmental achievements of Endeavour House and performance against recycling targets in the county;

(b) the following issues should be recorded on the Committee’s forward work programme for future consideration

1. A review of the effectiveness of EEDA’s Market Towns Initiative and any outstanding issues,

2. A position statement of the Suffolk Rural Partnership together with  any of the County Council’s own initiatives aimed at supporting rural communities, and

3. A position statement on the Offshore Renewable Energy Centre for Lowestoft when the project was more established;

(c) it would wish to be kept abreast of national and local issues as they developed by way of an Information Bulletin with the first issue containing a list of partnerships within the Committee’s purview; and

(d) the Chairman, Vice-Chairman, Scrutiny Officer and Committee Administrator should meet well in advance of the 14 September meeting in order to finalise agenda content for the meeting and consider the emerging forward work programme.

Reason for the decision:   The Committee recognised that it would be able to determine the priority of issues in terms of timetabling its forward work if it could receive position statements on themed activities. Fuller reports could then be commissioned as appropriate and issues scrutinised in depth. 

The Chairman advised of the way in which Information Bulletins had been used in the previous administration to keep councillors abreast of a variety of issues which fell within each committee’s remit. It was agreed that that practice should continue for the time being.

The Committee also accepted the Chairman’s proposal that he and the Vice-Chairman should determine the agenda content for the next meeting with the Scrutiny Officer and Committee Administrator.

Alternative options:  A councillor’s proposal that the Committee should establish a programme of pre-meeting seminars was not accepted. The Committee agreed with the Chairman’s view that the Information Bulletin could be used just as effectively and that seminars could be organised as and when the need arose.  

Declarations of interest:  None declared.

Dispensations:  None reported.

The meeting closed at 11.50 am
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